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“No one can come to Me unless the Father who sent Me draws
him, and I will raise him up at the last day” (John 6:44).

This verse became very personal for me one winter, shortly
after I had given my life to Jesus. Clara, an older woman in
my church, revealed that she had been praying for me daily for
more than two years. She did not really know me, but she knew
that I needed to give my heart to Christ. The significance of
that moment did not hit me until I came face to face with John
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6:44. Had God been drawing me while I was too busy to hear or
pay attention? I could truthfully say that I had never known
any other person who was interceding on my behalf. It made me
ask, “What if she had not been praying for me?”

I believe that Clara’s prayers allowed my heart to be open to
the voice of the Holy Spirit. Because she cried out to God for
my soul, I now have everlasting life. God was patiently wooing
me, but in my ignorance and pride, I already believed I was
going to heaven because I was a “good person.” Clara prayed
that I would bow my knee before the King of kings. As she did
battle on my behalf, I began to soften my will before God,
responding to His call to make His Son my Lord and Savior.

As you interact with the people in your own family, your
friends,  coworkers,  fellow  students,  business  associates,
customers, or even the strangers you pass every day, have you
ever considered whether or not anyone is praying for them? 
What if your prayers could make the difference in someone’s
eternity? Would this give new significance and urgency to your
prayers? Begin to look at your relationships differently. Ask
God to draw people to Himself so that they will be able to
respond to His plans and purposes for their lives. Can you
imagine some new possibilities for prayer in the moments of
your every day, ordinary life that will make an extraordinary
impact upon each person you come into contact with? Begin
today to pray for the Father to draw the people you love,
interact with or just pass by each day to Himself. We may
never know until heaven how many lives have been opened to
receive Christ because of our prayers.
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